
 

  

W 
arm greetings to all the read-
ers of Isibani Newsletter. We 
hope this newsletter finds you 
in good health. As we move 

into the second quarter of 2023, we would 
like to take a moment to reflect on the past 
few months and share some of our recent ac-
complishments. Firstly, we would like to 
acknowledge the change in the leadership of 
the hospital. Mr. Gabriel Bigboy Khawula as 
interim CEO of the hospital. We are optimistic 
that with the backing of KZN Health and all 
the concerned parties, including UGu Health 
District, Primary Healthcare, District Hospitals, 
and Community Healthcare Centers in Ugu 
district and the staff will support our hospital 
during this phase and collectively, we will con-
tinue rendering optimal, efficient and effec-
tive healthcare services to all the people of 
UGu district.  
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In addition, in making strides to im-
proving patient outcomes, there is 
the implementation of new tech-
nology in our hospital called E-
Health. Our team of doctors, nurs-
es, and support staff are working 

towards ensuring that our patients 
receive the best possible care, and 
we are pleased to report that our 
efforts are slowly paying off. 

Finally, we would like to extend our 
gratitude to all of our patients and 

their families for entrusting us with 
their care. We remain committed 
to providing efficient, effective and 
compassionate regional healthcare 
that meets the standards of excel-
lence. 
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T 
he executive management 
and the staff of Port Shep-
stone  Hospital were 
thrilled to meet the KwaZu-

lu-Natal Head of Department, Dr 
Tshabalala during his unannounced 
support visit to the hospital on the 
29th of March 2023. The staff were 
excited to have the opportunity to 
meet him and share their experi-
ences of working in a hospital. Dr 
Tshabalala’ s visit was a morale 
booster for the staff, who work tire-

lessly to provide quality healthcare 
to  the patients. The staff were able 
to even take selfies and share some 
laughter with him. Dr Tshabalala 
was particularly impressed by the 
dedication and commitment of the 
staff. He particularly commended 
the cleaning services and on his way 
out, he surprised one of them with 
a cash donation just as a token of 
his immense appreciation for their 
sterling work.  He saluted the hospi-
tal cleaners for keeping the hospital 

clean.  

He added that “When a hospital is 
clean, it reduces the chances that 
patients will come into contact with 
harmful micro-organisms” . Dr 
Tshabalala’ s visit followed another 
visit by the members of the KZN 
Legislature who were deployed un-
der   Operation Sukuma Sakhe 
(OSS), mainly to support the hospi-
tal’s Thuthuzela Care Centre.  

KZN HEALTH HOD : 
DR TSHABALALA  
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The photograph captures the joyous moment when the Head of KZN Health, Dr Tshabala, in blue safari, is seen beaming with 

pride as he is surrounded by the members of the Executive management of the hospital  and staff . The photograph is a testa-

ment to one of those few moments that will be cherished for years to come.  



 

 

  

 

T 
he hospital celebrated 
Nurses’ Day in May with 
great enthusiasm. The day 
was marked with various 

activities such as a cake-cutting cer-
emony, a special lunch for the nurs-
es, and a thank-you note from the 
hospital management. The hospital 
also recognized the hard work and 
dedication of its nurses by pre-
senting them with certificates of 
appreciation. 

Nurses’ Day is celebrated annually 
on May 12th, which is the anniver-
sary of Florence Nightingale’s 
birth 1. This day is dedicated to hon-
oring and appreciating the contri-
butions of nurses to society. The 
theme for Nurses’ Day 2023 was 
“Nurses: A Voice to Lead - A Vision 
for Future Healthcare” 1. 

The nursing profession is one of the 
most important professions in 

healthcare. Nurses are responsible 
for providing care to patients, ad-
ministering medication, and moni-
toring vital signs. They are also re-
sponsible for educating patients 
and their families about their 
health conditions and treatments 1. 

The hospital’s celebration of Nurs-
es’ Day is a testament to the im-
portance of nurses in healthcare. It 
is a way to show appreciation for 

their hard work 
and dedication to 
their profes-
sion. The cake-
cutting ceremony, 
special lunch, and 
thank-you note 
from the hospital 
management were 
all ways to show 
gratitude for their 
contributions 1. 

The certificates of 
appreciation pre-
sented by the hos-
pital are a way to 
recognize the hard 
work and dedica-
tion of its nurses.  

NURSES’ DAY 2023: 
A SALUTE TO PSRH 
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 The  

Heroes of  

Healthcare 

UGu District! 

Honouring 
 The  

Heroes of  
Healthcare! 

On the 10
th
 of May 2023, Port Shep-

stone Regional Hospital held it Interna-

tional Nurses Day Celebration at the 

Civic Centre which was attended by 

different personages which included 

district management, BRHC district 

director, PSH acting CEO, EXCO 

members, Head Clinical Units, Extend-

ed management and supervisors, orga-

nized labour, retired nurses, UGu 

DMNs forum, Port Shepstone campus 

principal and management and nursing 

staff from different disciplines. This day 

is very important to the nursing profes-

sion because it is the birth day of Flor-

ence Nightingale (Pioneer of the nurs-

ing profession) also known as Lady 

with a lamp. 

During her speech, Mrs Mandisa Ma-

qutu- Deputy Nursing Manager said the 

theme for 2023 Nurses Day Celebra-

tion is ““Nurses: A Voice to Lead - A 

Vision for Future Healthcare” “We need 

to learn from the lessons of the Covid-

19 pandemic and translate these into 

actions for the future that ensure nurs-

es are protected, respected and val-

ued”, she said. Her advice to young 

nurses is that they must grab this op-

portunity, respect and accept criticism 

by their leadership. Nurses were also 

advised to accept being led in order to 

lead one day and join the healthy and 

constructive groups. Mrs. BL Ngesi 

(retired Murchison hospital CEO) gave 

a powerful keynote address where she 

cautioned nurses about the importance 

of self-care. She highlighted that if 

nurses are not emotionally and psycho-

logically happy, they will find it difficult 

to serve their patients. At the end, the 

Deputy Nursing Manager extended her 

gratitude and appreciation to all the 

nurses of Port Shepstone hospital and 

the nurs-

ing cam-

pus for 

good 

work, 

commit-

ment and 

dedica-

tion, de-

spite diffi-

cult 

times. 

BACK ROW(L-R) Mrs Busisiwe Mdluli, Mrs Rajeshree Govender, and Mrs Cynthia Mkhwanazi  

FRONT ROW(L-R) Mr Bigboy Gabriel Khawula, Mrs Ntokozo Mkhize, Mrs Buyisile Ngesi and Mrs Mandisa Maqutu  



 

 

 

 

The celebration for the Nurses Day continued, on the 12
th
 of May 2023, the Kwazulu-Natal Department of Health led by 

MEC Nomagugu Simelane held a Provincial International Nurses Day celebration at King Goodwill Zwelithini Stadium 

(Durban-Umlazi). Nurses from different, regions, districts and hospitals were invited. Port Shepstone Regional Hospital 

Drum Majorettes led a parade together with the MEC, HOD and the Nursing Director which started nearby the stadium 

and proceeded to the main road and back to the stadium. The community of Umlazi was astonished by this as they saw 

nurses on their white uniform singing beautiful motivating songs. This was a very unique Nurses Day Celebration as the 

Kwazulu-Natal Department of Health brought almost all the hospital services to the community (Isibhedlela kubantu). 

The community of Umlazi was very happy to access health services in this celebration. Services available included: 

checking for HIV &AIDS, TB, BP, Cancer, male circumcision and many more.  
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Acting CEO, Mr GBC Khawula addressing the nurses  

Guest Speaker : Mrs Buyisile Ngesi   DMN: Mrs Mandisa Maqutu addressing the nurses  

  AMN: Matron Carol Radebe saying a prayer for  the nurses  

Nursing College Principal: Mrs N.T. Ndlela   

Mrs R.T. Hlongwa: Lecturer talking as a proud nurse   
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Matron Carol Radebe cutting the cake  
Finance Manager: Mr Nqobile  

Radebe giving vote of thanks  

Nurses are the heart of healthcare, and they 

are singing their praises today! 

Nurses:   
the glue 

that holds 
the 

healthcare 
system  

together  
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Honouring 

 The  

Heroes of  

Healthcare! 

The way nurses take care of strangers is really appreciable – PSH thanked them for their dedication – wishing them a very                                      

Happy Nurses’ Day! 
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F 
ollowing the hospital Nurs-
es’ Day celebration on the 
10th of May, our Drum 

Majorettes team became 
the highlight of the Provincial Nurs-
es’ Day celebration held at King 
Zwelithini Stadium uMlazi Township 
on the 12th . The event was orga-
nized by the KwaZulu-Natal Depart-
ment of Health . The drum major-
ettes led the parade, which was 
attended by nurses from across the 
province. The event was aimed at 
demonstrating the commitment of 
nursing staff to patient safety and 
bridging patient safety gaps for 
better patient care.  

https://web.facebook.com/kznhealth/videos/drum-majorettes-from-port-shepstone-hospital-are-leading-the-kzn-nurses-day-cele/936663567653393/
https://web.facebook.com/kznhealth/videos/drum-majorettes-from-port-shepstone-hospital-are-leading-the-kzn-nurses-day-cele/936663567653393/
https://web.facebook.com/kznhealth/videos/drum-majorettes-from-port-shepstone-hospital-are-leading-the-kzn-nurses-day-cele/936663567653393/
https://www.citizen.co.za/south-coast-herald/news-headlines/2022/09/25/hospital-observes-patient-safety-day/
https://www.citizen.co.za/south-coast-herald/news-headlines/2022/09/25/hospital-observes-patient-safety-day/
https://www.citizen.co.za/south-coast-herald/news-headlines/2022/09/25/hospital-observes-patient-safety-day/
https://www.citizen.co.za/south-coast-herald/news-headlines/2022/09/25/hospital-observes-patient-safety-day/
https://www.citizen.co.za/south-coast-herald/news-headlines/2022/09/25/hospital-observes-patient-safety-day/
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OUR DEDICATED NURSES ! 

Salute to the nurses for their dedication to the patients – they possess a big kind heart 

– wishing our  nurses  a very happy Nurses’ Day - 



 

 

 PORT SHEPSTONE HOSPITAL 
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A 
s part of an effort to mod-
ernize healthcare services 
in KwaZulu-Natal, Port 
Shepstone Regional Hos-

pital has been selected as one of 
the hospitals to introduce an E-
Health computer system. This pro-
ject represents a huge step in our 
hospital, with the potential to deliv-
er enhanced patient care, more effi-
cient hospital operations, and an 
increasingly accessible and effective 
healthcare system for the communi-
ty members of Ugu district. This 
move aligns with the government's 
commitment to delivering accessi-
ble, efficient, and high-quality 
healthcare services to all the citi-
zens.  

KEY ADVANTAGES OF                    
IMPLEMENTING                                   
E-HEALTH 

Enhanced Patient Care: The utiliza-
tion of E-Health systems allows for 
the maintenance of more precise 
patient records, seamless exchange 
of patient data among healthcare 
providers, and improved clinical de-
cision-making. Consequently, this 
leads to an enhancement in patient 
care and outcomes. 

Efficient Operations: The adoption 
of digital records and procedures 
reduces the paperwork load and 
administrative complexities, re-
sulting in more streamlined hospital 

operations. This, in 
turn, translates into 
reduced waiting 
times, diminished 
administrative er-
rors, and an overall 
improvement in the 
hospital's efficien-
cy. 

Enhanced Accessi-
bility: E-Health fa-
cilitates the provi-
sion of telemedi-
cine and telehealth 
services, guaran-
teeing that even 
remote and under-
served communi-
ties have access to 
top-quality 
healthcare. Patients 
can receive consul-
tations and follow-up care without 
the need for long-distance travel. 

Improved Coordination: Improved 
information exchange among 
healthcare providers fosters a more 
comprehensive approach to patient 
care. Doctors and nurses will have 
access to comprehensive patient 
data, resulting in better-informed 
decisions. 

Empowered Patients: Patients will 
also enjoy the benefits of E-Health, 
with the ability to access their own 
medical records and participate 

more actively in their healthcare 
decisions. 

Reduced Errors: Electronic records 
diminish the likelihood of errors re-
sulting from the misinterpretation 
of handwritten notes or the mis-
placement of paperwork. 

This technological advancement 
promises to improve patient care, 
enhance efficiency, and expand ac-
cess to healthcare services for all 
residents.  

EMBARKS ON E-HEALTH SYSTEM IMPLEMENTATION  



 

 

 

E lderly abuse is a serious 
issue that affects many 

older adults in our society. It can 
take many forms, including physi-
cal, emotional, sexual, and financial 
abuse. In order to combat this 
problem, our hospital social work 
departments was allocated to teach 
and raise awareness about the 
abuse of elderly people. 

OBANI EKUMELE BABIKE 
NGOKUHLUKUNYEZWA 
KWABANTU            ABA-
DALA? 

Inganguye noma ubani osolayo no-
ma owazi ngokuhlukunyezwa 
komuntu omdala. Kukhuthazwa 
ukuba abantu babikele koSonhlala-
kahle abaseduze nasekhaya, ema-
phoyiseni, kwikomiti eliqondisa 
umphakathi, esontweni, kwizikhun-
go zikaHulumeni ezinjengo Sukuma 
Sakhe, lapho kukhoyo iziphathi 
mandla ezibhekelene nezindaba 
eziphatha umphakathi noma 
abalungisa izinkinga ezibhekene 

nomphakathi.  

PORT SHEPSTONE HOSPITAL 
TAKES A STAND AGAINST 

 

UMUNTU ONGAKANANI OWAZIWA 

NJENGOMUNTU OMDALA ?  

Uma sikhuluma ngabantu abadala kuchazwa 

umuntu wesilisa oneminyaka elinganiselwa ku 65 

years nangaphezulu. Owesifazane yena uba nemin-

yanga engu 60 ukuya ngaphezulu.  

11 

65 years 

& above  
60 years 

& above  
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C 
ongratulations to Sanele Wayise, an em-

ployee of our hospital private cleaning 

company, for winning a silver medal in 

the 2023 Comrades Marathon! Sanele’s 

supervisors congratulated him on his achievement, 

and we are proud to have him as a member of our 

team. The Comrades Marathon is a long distance 

marathon that takes place annually in South Africa. 

The 2023 race was held on June 11th, and it was a 

down run from Pietermaritzburg to Durban.  

Sanele’s accomplishment is impressive, as the race 

is known for its gruelling terrain and challenging 

conditions. Sanele’s achievement shows his hard 

work and dedication. Winning a medal in the Com-

rades Marathon requires months of training and 

preparation. Sanele’s success is a reflection of his 

commitment to excellence and his passion for run-

ning. We are thrilled to have Sanele as part of our 

hospital staff.  His dedication and hard work are an 

inspiration to us all. We congratulate him on his 

achievement and look forward to seeing what he 

accomplishes next. 

Thank you for to all the staff for their kindness and 

generosity in supporting Mr Wayise’s participation 

in the Comrades Marathon. Your donation has 

made a significant difference in helping him pur-

chase the necessary essentials for the race. 

L-R: Bulelani Ngwangi and Dumisani Sithole congratulating (in 
the middle) Sanele Wayise—Silver Medal Winner of 2023  

Comrades Marathon  
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EFFECTIVE COMPLAINTS MECHA-
NISM  : ESSENTIAL  FOR A VARIETY 
OF REASONS  

T he Hos-

pital 

Complaints Mecha-

nism is an important 

tool for patients to 

voice their concerns 

and complaints 

about the healthcare 

they receive. It is the 

responsibility of the 

entire management 

and the staff to en-

sure that the com-

plaints are handled in 

a timely and profes-

sional manner. One 

of the critical issues is 

that patients and 

their families must 

have confidence in 

the system, knowing 

that their concerns 

will be taken serious-

ly and addressed 

promptly. 

On the 20th of June. 

The PRO, Mrs 

Phumza P. Morai en-

gaged in a radio talk, 

informing the mem-

bers of the communi-

ty about the com-

plaints mechanism. 

The radio discussion 

was structured in a 

way that allowed 

questions from the 

radio presenter and 

she shared valuable 

information with 

them. We hope that 

people will gradually 

learn to voice out 

their concerns so 

that issues can be 

deal with and prob-

lems addressed.   

A robust hospital complaints sys-

tem is crucial for a variety of     

reasons: 

1.  
 Ensuring Accountability: It ensures that healthcare providers and institutions 

are held responsible for their actions and choices, promoting transparency and 

building trust. 

 

 Enhancing Quality of Care: Patient feedback can pinpoint recurring problems, 

aiding hospitals in enhancing the quality of the healthcare they deliver. 

 

 Empowering Patients: It gives patients the ability to express their concerns, guar-

anteeing that their needs and rights are honoured. 

 

 Offering Legal Safeguards: A well-established complaints system can serve as a 

preventative measure against legal action by addressing issues before they esca-

late. 



 

 

 

O 
n the 20th of June 
2023, three bright and 
ambitious learners from 
Sheppie High School 

embarked on a journey of experi-
ential learning that will undoubt-
edly shape their future careers.  
Amahle Qwabe, Phumeza 
Mkhize, and Luema Tshikila set 
foot in our hospital, eager to gain 

a first-hand understanding of how 
health services are rendered. 
They said this experience prom-
ised to equip them with insights 
and helping them make informed 
career choices while understand-
ing the challenges and rewards 
of working with patients in a hos-
pital setting. On completion of 
their one week training, they re-

ported that the journey had not 
only enriched their knowledge but 
has also ignited their passion for 
healthcare. This experiential 
learning opportunity has undoubt-
edly left a lasting impression on 
Amahle, Phumeza, and Luema. 
We wish them all the best for 
their future endevours.  
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PSH NURTURING TOMORROW’S 
HEALTHCARE LEADERS :   

Port Shepstone Hospital Vaccination team @MB Workwear Clothing Company in Marburg - (Left ) Matron       

Linda Manipersad registers Thulisile Mvuna  as she gets ready to get her vaccine jab 

The Journey of Sheppie High 
School Learners  



 

 

 

PSRH NURSES EMPOWERED 
WITH ADOLESCENT 
PSYCHIATRY TRAINING   
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I n observing Mental Health 

Awareness Month in July, the 

Clinical Education and Training Unit 

(CETU) department of Port Shepstone 

Regional Hospital recently arranged a 

training session. The purpose of the ses-

sion was to provide nurses with the nec-

essary knowledge to effectively recognize 

and refer children who show indications 

of mental illness. 

The session was led by professional nurse 

Sithembile Promise Mhlongo, a highly 

skilled nurse specializing in child and ado-

lescent psychiatry.  During the training, 

Sister Mhlongo shared invaluable insights 

into the realm of child psychiatry. She 

emphasized the utmost importance for 

the nurses and the parents as well to re-

main vigilant in recognizing various be-

havioural issues exhibited by children. 

Specifically, she advised them to carefully 

assess these behaviours for a duration of 

three months or longer. Should these 

undesirable behaviours persist, it is es-

sential to promptly seek professional help 

where the child can be assessed and 

treated by visiting the nearest clinic or 

consulting with a doctor. Sister Mhlongo 

emphasized that mental disorders in chil-

dren are initially identified during infancy, 

childhood, and adolescence.   

“It is crucial to prioritize early interven-

tion and treatment to promote healthy 

development and ensure a brighter fu-

ture for children facing mental health 

challenges, stated Sister Mhlongo. On 

seeking medical attention, children will 

undergo comprehensive developmental 

screening, a process designed to monitor 

their physical and psychosocial growth.  

This screening helps healthcare profes-

sionals assess whether the child is pro-

gressing appropriately for their age and 

tracks developmental milestones. The 

information gathered through these as-

sessments allows for a more accurate 

evaluation of the child’s overall well-

being.  

The training session not only broadened 

our nurses’ awareness but also empow-

ered them to play an active role in ensur-

ing the mental well-being of young pa-

tients. By increasing awareness and en-

hancing the capabilities of healthcare 

professionals, we can create a nurturing 

environment that supports the holistic 

development of young minds.  

Numerous factors were counted as con-

tributory factors to the development of 

mental illnesses in children.hese include 

dysfunctional families, societal influences, 

home environments, instances of bullying 

at school, involvement in car accidents, 

and experiences of loss within the family.  
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T 
he Baby-Friendly Hospital Initia-

tive (BFHI) is a global program 

launched by the World Health 

Organization (WHO) and the 

United Nations Children’s Fund (UNICEF) in 

1991 to encourage and recognize hospitals 

and birthing centers that offer an optimal 

level of care for infant feeding and mother-

baby bonding. The initiative recognizes 

hospitals that have implemented the Ten 

Steps to Successful Breastfeeding and the 

International Code of Marketing of Breast-

milk Substitutes.  

Port Shepstone Hospital has held the desig-

nation of a Baby-Friendly Hospital since 

2018. The hospital has fully implemented 

all ten steps for the successful promotion 

of breastfeeding. The breastfeeding steps 

encompass having a documented 

breastfeeding policy that is consistently 

communicated to the entire healthcare 

staff, training all healthcare personnel in 

the requisite skills to put this policy into 

practice, educating expectant mothers 

about the advantages and management of 

breastfeeding, facilitating the initiation of 

breastfeeding within the first hour of a new

-born's life, demonstrating breastfeeding 

techniques and methods for sustaining 

lactation, even in situations where mothers 

and infants may be temporarily separated. 

Furthermore, the hospital follows guide-

lines that involve not providing newborns 

with any nourishment or fluids aside from 

breast milk unless there is a medically war-

ranted reason to do so. Port Shepstone 

Hospital practices rooming-in, permitting 

mothers and infants to stay together 

around the clock. The hospital promotes 

breastfeeding on-demand, abstains from 

providing pacifiers or artificial nipples to 

breastfeeding infants, and actively encour-

ages the formation of breastfeeding sup-

port groups while referring mothers to 

these groups upon their discharge from the 

hospital or clinics. 

  
  

  

 

  

  
  

  

 

  

BREAST MILK  

The best start in 

life for your baby! 
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  T 
his page serves as a moving reflection of 
the remarkable commitment and resili-
ence demonstrated by our staff when 
serving the patients. It highlights the 

steadfast encouragement from our patients, and 
the community we serve which is shown by the nu-
merous stories of our hospital's exceptional ser-
vice. 

O-Ward : I would like to compliment the 

following staff: Dr Bechoo and sister Ismail 

on their outstanding assistance and sup-

port during the time of my mom’s  diagno-

sis ( condition stated in the letter) . They 

are passionate about what they do and 

their service is great. On behalf of my fam-

ily, I’d like to place on record our apprecia-

tion to them and all staff at GOPD. 

From: Claudet Arujunan  

Ward 2: I’ve been transferred from O-Ward 

to this ward  two days ago. All the nurses 

were wonderful. I have enjoyed my stay. In 

Ward 2, nurses are working very hard to see 

us patients recovering. Thank you so much 

to you all. 

Keep up the good work! 

 

From: Silindile Skhosana 

Cleaning services: I would like to com-

pliment the hospital on it’s exceptional 

cleanliness. I have never seen a public 

hospital so neat and spotless.  

Keep up the good work !  

I am very satisfied!! 

 

From : Sajieda Mohamed  

CCU: A young, beautiful and ever smiling 

nurse Ngubane took good care of me. It 

was really nice to be in their midst. I no-

ticed team work amongst the staff. When 

one goes on lunch others take over and 

continue with the work. How can I forget 

sister Naidoo and nurse Majola, they were 

very friendly, assisting me with everything.  

From: Yolisa Sontsele  

TCC: Ngifikile e Thuthuzela ngasizakala 

ngendlela emangalisayo. Bangisiza kahle o 

nurse kwaze kwafinyelela kuye u dokotela. 

Naye wangisiza kahle. Umntwana ujabulile 

futhi akasafani nangendlela ebengifike naye 

eyiyona. 

Ngiyabonga!! 

From Phiwokuhle Mkhwanazi  

Psychiatry : Sister Mhlongo , I just 

want to make a positive comment 

about you. She does her work quietly 

with patients . She has no time to sit 

down to talk and share what they see 

on their phones. She is always on both 

her feet, moving swiftly from one point 

to another. She is full of energy and 

deserves a big something.  From Con-

stance Nyawuza 

Gateway Clinic: As a patient and a volun-

teer I come to the hospital at least every 

month.  To nurse N Singh and all the rest 

of the staff A BIG THANK YOU!! For all the 

years that I bring the people in, sister Singh 

is always so kind and patient. Even though 

some patients are rude and disrespectful 

when they are in pain, but she remains 

patient and professional. 

From: Sharmin Nassiep Khan  

Nursery: Ngyabonga kakhulu kubasebenzi 

nodokotela base NICU. Ngibonga impatho 

nesineke abangiphe sona nokusindisa impilo 

yomntwana wam ezelwe emncane kakhulu, 

futhi kungathembisi, kodwa ngenxa yosizo 

lwabo uye walulama. Ngiyabonga kakhulu, 

uNkulunkulu anibusise nemindeni yenu. 

Enikwenzile, nikwenze nakwabanye. Pham-

bili kubasebenzi base NICU ne Port Shep-

stone yonke.  From Zibuyile Msomi  

Eye Clinic. Thanks to all Eye Clinic staff 

which include nurses and doctors. They 

are loving, friendly caring and helpful. 

The service and treatment is outstand-

ing. I’d like to thank the doctor for the 

cataract operation done on my eye. I 

can now see perfectly. Thanks to all the 

staff and keep up the good work! The 

department is also very clean. May God 

Bless you all. From Govindammah      

Naidoo  
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Nursery: Ngiyabonga kakhulu ukuba ku-

lendawo, umntwana wami ubethole Usizo 

oluseqophelweni. Ngibonga kakhulu kwi-

wadi yonke ngomsebenzi wabo omuhle. 

Ngiphatheke kahle kakhulu kusukela ngo-

February kuze kube imanje. Inkosi ini-

busise nonke kule ndawo ngiyabonga. 

Obhalile Lukhozi Baphumelele C 

Casualty: We are so grateful to the security 

for assisting us upon arrival to Phindile Pre-

cious Ngubane for admin support and open-

ing a file. Special thanks to Dr Cele, 

Ntombela and Dr Naicker for their profes-

sional and thorough examinations, tests and 

diagnosis. My best experience at any Hospi-

tal including private was at Port Shepstone 

Regional Hospital. Excellent cleaning ser-

vices. By Sophia Margaretha Bester 

Ward 3: On the 25th of February I was 

excited and very happy due to very good 

and excellent services from all the nurs-

es and doctors in Port Shepstone Re-

gional Hospital. I was attended to and 

admitted by my doctors and nurses of 

Port Shepstone Hospital. They are active 

and helpful. Excellent service by Sister 

Govender, Mawaba, Zamisa, Khathi, 

Snenhlanhla, Ntokozo. By Nobuhle Cele 

ICU: I would like to thank the hospital for 

their hard work in taking care of the pa-

tients. My grandmother Nomakhosi Ngco-

bo received amazing service. They were 

willing to explain and listen. In hard days 

they gave me strength. Thank you so much 

for the love you have of your job. May God 

continue to strengthen you in doing your 

jobs  with love.  By Wendy Zandile Ngcobo 

and family. 

O-ward: Abahlenikazi bala ekhaya 

balungile basiphathe kahle. Ngicela ukudluli-

sa ukubonga kakhulu baqhubeke njalo babe 

nobuntu. Bayawuthanda umsebenzi wabo 

bonke. Ngiyabathanda kakhulu ngokuhlenga 

impilo yami. Inkosi ibabusise kakhulukazi e-

O-ward. 

Obhalile uNokwanda Bulose 

ICU: I would like to thank the team of 

surgery doctors and nurses who have 

worked hard and operated on my broth-

er. Even though my brother has passed 

away tragically during the time he was 

in ICU, I would like to give sincere 

thanks and appreciation to the hospital 

team for their professionalism and the 

manner in which this incident was han-

dled. By Jackson Pentecost  

Eye Clinic: We would like to thank you so 

much for everything. A special thanks to 

Sister Fayela: what an amazing person! 

There were no complaints at all as every-

thing was well organised.  

By: Cecilia Gouws Harriet.  

TCC: Ngicela ukudlulisa ukubonga ngothan-

do nesineke abangiphe sona ngomhla ka 1 

June 2023. ngize ngabe ngiyalulama ngenxa 

yosizo labasebenzi engafikela kubona emva 

kwesehlakala, ababesebenza ntambama 

nange weekend. Uthando abangipha lona 

nosizo, ngazizwa ngifikelwa yithemba ngoba 

isimo engangikusona sasingesihle kahle. 

Ngiyacela mphathi wesibhedlela usigcinele 

abantu abanje ngalaba . By Zamokuhle Mata 

Gateway Clinic: To Nurse N. Singh and 

all the rest of the staff: A BIG THANK 

YOU! Nurse Singh for all the years that I 

bring in people is always so kind and 

patient, even though some patients are 

rude and disrespectful when they are in 

pain, she remains patient. Thank you to 

all the staff of Port Shepstone Regional 

hospital . 

By Nassiep Sharmin Khan   

Ward 3: Ngiyanibingelela ngesibingelelo esithi makadu-

nyiswe uJesu Kristu. Ngicela ukubonga abahlengikazi 

balapha e ward 3 ngokungihlengela umzala wami owa-

basengozini yemoto nozakwabo u Cwenga. Ngiyabonga 

akhulu. Ngiphinde ngincome odoketela base Port Shep-

stone esibhedlela bonke uNkulunkulu ababusise kakhulu 

ngomsebenzi wabo. Abaphe uxolo nokubekezelelana. 

AMEN, obhalile uNombuso Mchunu 



 

 

 

 

Cawana V.D   Medical officer  

Cele X.W.   Artisan Foreman  

Chiya N.V.   Operational Manager  

Schoeman D.   Medical Specialist  

Bhaqwa X.   Staff Nurse  

Mnguni N.T.   Staff Nurse 

Cele A.N.   Professional Nurse  

 

Corlett J.L.   Medical Officer  

Ekambaram K.  Medical Specialist  

Mthembu T.Y.  Operational Manager  

Baceni B.   Nursing and Support  

Mpungose P.N.  Pharmacist Assistant  

Shinga N.F.   Pharmacist Assistant 

Zondi L.P.   Staff Nurse  

Naicker  RF   Professional Nurse  

Sayed Hoosen  Medical Officer 

Vundla NP  Medical Officer  

Khanyile M.M.  Pharmacist  Assistant  

Ncwane T.    Pharmacist  

Ndlovu N.   Pharmacist  Assistant  
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